Minutes of the meeting of the Llanbadarn Fawr Community Council held on Thursday 12th November 2015 at 7.00p.m.
Present: Tony Cooke (Chair), Mike Phillips, Cllr. John Powell, Phil Knill, Peter Green, Karen Hanmore, and Jenny Oglethorpe (Clerk). 
Apologies:. Derek Price
Absent: Pete Chambers 
Minutes: 

Amendment to Village and Community Matters point two – signs.  This amendment was agreed by all present.  Amended minutes to be signed post meeting.    
Matters Arising:
· Chair has received verbal resignation from Huw Jeffreys, due to re-location.  Members asked that a letter of thanks be sent to HJ for his many years of service to the community council.  
Highway and PCC Matters: 

· Cycle-path update – nothing of note, Welsh Government  decision not yet received.  

· Informal meeting held on 22nd October at Rock Road junction was well attended by public and Welsh Government, it was felt to be a worthwhile meeting.  Poor driving and excess speed was witnessed during meeting.  A post meeting letter has been received from WG with a list of actions agreed, one of which is a report to be undertaken on inappropriate speeds/overtaking on the section of road.  Reports are to be completed by March 2016. 

· Loose manhole cover on junction of Oaktree View has been repaired.

· PCC budget restraints still ongoing.  WG have announced that they will be withdrawing 30% funding from Highways.  Meeting discussed the effect this could have on winter road maintenance.  It was confirmed that PCC have adequate supplies of salt and budget allocated for an average winter. 

· Small school re-organisation is continuing, with all schools effected have been notified.  Cabinet decisions will be made in January 2016.     
Village and Community Matters:
· Noted that the Village Stores opening has been put back to the 21st November. 

· The Grange has been sold subject to contract. 

· It was confirmed that a Girl Guide unit will be opening in the village in January. 

· Members agreed that the School PTA fireworks were again a credit to the village, and agreed a £50 donation should be sent to support the event. 

· TC confirmed that he had discussed the use of wild flower meadow grass on some areas of the village, with the Head Teacher of Crossgates CP School who agreed that the school would like to be involved with this.  Further research to be carried out.

· Members discussed supporting Little Acorns by using their meeting room for future community council meetings.  Agreed by all that booking should be made for 2016's meetings.

· Penybont Station update – Installation of new guttering and water butt on the storage shed is now complete.

· Residents of Tan Y Fron have raised concerns over the lack of hedge cutting on the estates play area.  TC to raise issue with Penybont depot. Members wanted to express their thanks to Penybont Dept. for their help with grass cutting this year. Clerk to send a letter of thanks.  
Correspondence: 

· Concurrent Functions and Village Hall Grants – Future Funding.  - noted. 

· Update from PCC regarding three weekly rubbish collections. - noted. 

· PCC planning dept. letter, due to the councils efficiencies agenda, all future planning applications will be sent via email.  Commencement date 1st January 2016. - noted. 

· Email from Penybont District Council requesting information regarding community shelter. - Agreed for information to be passed on. 

· Ramblers Cymru email regarding updated “Paths for people: a guide to public paths for members of town and community councils”. Members discussed relevance and agreed that guide should be downloaded as parts may be relevant for councils future business plan. Clerk to download. 

· Original copies of playarea leases received from PCC, letter also confirmed that Land Registry have been notified. - Noted. 
Finance:
· Module 6 Local Government Finance Training was attended by the clerk.  New procedures and paperwork where discussed.  Agreed that training should be attended by a member of the council.  KH expressed an interest in attending.  Clerk to identify/prepare documents for consideration at next meeting.

· Clerk to confirm with HSBC which current members are signatory's on accounts. 

· Cheques written for One Voice Wales Training £45.00, Donation to Royal British Legion £25.00, Donation to Crossgates PTA Fireworks £ 50.00.  Acceptance of payments proposed by KH and seconded by MP. 

· Current account : £2248.20 (as of 22.10.15)

· Savings account : £ 1871.39 (as of 27.09.15)
Planning: 

No planning applications were received. 

Any other business: 

· Clerk to request quotations for grass cutting of play area on Penybryn.     

Meeting closed at 8.25pm 

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd December 2015 7pm.      
